
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
      February 9, 2022 
 
 
Deputy Attorney General Jeffrey Barile 
Bureau Chief – Prosecutors Supervision 
NJ Division of Criminal Justice 
Office of the Attorney General 
P.O. Box 085 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
 
Dear DAG Barile: 
 

I am writing to provide a summary report as required for the year end 2021 by Attorney General 

Law Enforcement Directives No. 2018-2 and 2018-3.  Please be advised that the following agencies, 

under the supervision of the Sussex County Prosecutor’s Office, are in full compliance with the 

Directives: 

1. The Andover Township Police Department 

2. The Byram Township Police Department 

3. The Franklin Borough Police Department 

4. The Hamburg Borough Police Department 

5. The Hardyston Township Police Department 

6. The Hopatcong Police Department 

7. The Newton Police Department 

8. The Ogdensburg Borough Police Department 

9. The Sparta Township Police Department 

10. The Stanhope Police Department 

11. The Vernon Township Police Department 

12. The Sussex County Sheriff’s Office 

13. The Sussex County Prosecutor’s Office 
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All law enforcement departments and agencies, under the jurisdiction of the Sussex County 

Prosecutor, and required to report to the County Prosecutor, are in compliance with Directives No. 

2018-2 and 2018-3.  Please note, however, that many Townships and Boroughs in Sussex County are 

patrolled by the New Jersey State Police.  As you know, the New Jersey State Police reports directly to 

the Attorney General and, therefore are not included in this report. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Captain Jennifer Williams 
Sussex County Prosecutor’s Office.   
 


